
Town of Denning
Supervisor David Brooks
Councilman: Mike Dean, Paul Schoonmaker, Kevin Smith, Gregory Vurckio
Town Clerk / Tax Collector Nancy Parrow
PO Box 277 - Claryville, NY  12725
Phone: (845) 985 -2411   Fax: (845) 985-0188
Website :  www.denningny.gov

Dear Property Owner,

Due to Covid-19, the loss of revenue from various means, and an increase in the cost of
refuse and recycling; the Town Board is continuing the mandatory user fee of $25.00 to 
Residents who use the Town of Denning Transfer Station (Refuse & Recycling Facility). 
This is an annual fee.

The 2022 Permit Cards are available at the Denning Town Hall, during normal business 
hours; Monday through Thursday 8:30 am to 3:30 pm. Residents who use the Facility 
must have their Permit Card by January 31, 2022. There will be a $5.00 fee for a 
replacement card.

All payments must be by check or money order only and be made payable to the Town 
of Denning. Once property ownership is established and payment is made, you will 
receive a laminated 2022 Refuse & Recycling Permit Card that must be displayed or 
shown to the Attendant in order to dispose of garbage.

There will be no per bag fee, however, the Town must continue to charge for C&D, 
chairs, carpets, mattresses and so on, as we have been doing since 2016. That fee 
schedule is listed separately on the Town website on the Residents link under forms 
and permits.

Should you have any questions please call us at 845-985-2411.

Thank you for your continued co-operation.

Yours,

David Brooks, Supervisor
By the Order of the Denning Town Board
Nancy Parrow, Town Clerk
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